Port Adelaide Greek School

Newsletter 11 8/11/2015



GREEK SCHOOL

ΙΕΡΑ ΑΡΧΙΕΠΙΣΚΟΠΗ ΑΥΣΤΡΑΛΙΑΣ

ΕΛΛΗΝΙΚΟ ΣΧΟΛΕΙΟ

Dear Parents/Caregivers

As we approach the end of yet another school year, we would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your help and support this year. We have had another very busy and successful year at Port Adelaide Greek School and you, as partners in the education of your children, deserve much of the credit in that.

We would also like to give our heartfelt thanks to our school committee who have worked tirelessly this year to ensure that our school ran smoothly. The executive committee of the Port Adelaide Greek Orthodox Church for their continued support and Father John Choraitis for his religious instruction and guidance. And last but by no means least all the teacher for all their hard work to ensure and deliver a diverse programme for our students.

End of Year Celebration/Farewell to Mr. Botsaris

The children along with their teachers have been very busy preparing for our end year celebration which will be held on Tuesday 15th December at 6.30pm at the Krystal function centre, Cnr of Dale and Church St.

On the evening the children will be receiving their certificates and we will also be farewelling and thanking Mr Andreas Botsaris for his many years of service to our school.

Tables hold maximum of 12 people. Please BYO supper and drinks can be purchased at the club bar. We look forward to celebrating another wonderful year with our families.

If you have not organised your table as yet, please get in contact with Helen Iliou helen.iliou68@gmail.com

Dates to Remember

December 15

Fnd of Year celebration and farewell to Mr. Botsaris

January 5th 2016

Enrolment high school students 5pm – 7pm and commencement of lessons

January 6th 2016

Enrolment primary students 9am-11am and commencement of lessons

Dance Rehearsal for Semaphore **Greek Festival** (Primary Students)

High School Students TBA

8th January, 6pm at Seaton High School

11th January, 6pm at Seaton High School

15th January,6pm at the stage at the Semaphore foreshore

If you require additional information, please get in contact with Maria Zissopoulos (Primary) nmzissopo@gmail.com

Or Mary-Ann Iliou (High School) maryann.iliou@hotmail.com



Port/Enfield Christmas Parade

Thank you to all the children, parents and grandparents who joined us in the Port/ Enfield Christmas Parade. We all had a lot of fun parading, waving to people and getting into the spirit of Christmas. Later all the families enjoyed an evening together back at the Club.

Glendi

Sincere thanks to all the wonderful volunteers who gave up their time to help at the Glendi. It was a very successful fundraiser and all funds raised will go directly to the school to purchase resources for the children. Also we would like to congratulate all our amazing students who took part in the Glendi's school display and the dance performances. They made us all very proud.





We would like to wish all our families many blessings during Christmas and the New Year. We hope you all have a safe, relaxing and enjoyable break and we look forward to welcoming all students back refreshed and ready for a new year of learning, success and progress.



In the Community

January 10th 2016

Blessing of the waters followed by lunch at the Krystal Function Centre

January 16/17 2016

Semaphore Greek Festival held at the Semaphore Foreshore

Just a reminder

- Could all blue tops please be returned to school on Saturday as we would like to prepare and organise them for the 2016 school year.
- Please inform Helen Iliou if your child/ren will be returning next year so classes and teachers can be organised.